
 

 



 

 

Family of Parishes Pastoral Council Beth Roche  519-428-9009 bethrocks@sympatico.ca      
       

Property & Finance Committees  
St. Maryôs Finance   John McColl  519-426-8295 johnrmccoll@gmail.com   
  Property  Rheal Sabourin   519-426-9304 rhejoyce@Eastlink.ca              
 

St. Ceciliaôs Finance   Joe Czerlau       519-583-1009 joe@czerlau.org                                                                        
     Ed Chechak  519-428-1453 
  Property          Dieter Stuermer  519-583-2045   icp.inc@sympatico.ca 
        
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
  Finance     Ken Loncke   519-582-2352  lonckek1@gmail.com   

  Property  Willy Haegens  519-427-3146 ǿƘŀŜƎŜƴǎϪŀƴƴŜȄōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎƳŜŘƛŀΦŎƻƳ 
 
 

St. Bernardôs Finance   Ken Turner     519-429-0197    tturnerck2@gmail.com                                                    
            Property  Richard Lemieux  519-443-7746  richardaelemieux@sympatico.ca  

tŀǊƛǎƘ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ  ǿǿǿΦŎŀǘƘƻƭƛŎŦŀƳƛƭȅǇŀǊƛǎƘŜǎƴƻǊŦƻƭƪΦŘƻƭΦŎŀ 
CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΥ ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκǎǘōǎǘŎǎǘƳƻƭǉƳ 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ August 12, 2018 
Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ August 19, 2018 
Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ August 26, 2018 

 
ST. MARYôS OFFICE HOURS FOR THE WEEKS OF AUGUST 12 & 19 

MONDAYð CLOSED, TUESDAYð CLOSED 
WEDNESDAY 8:30 AM ð NOON 1:00ð4:30 PM 
THURSDAY  8:30 AM ð NOON 1:00ð4:30 PM 

FRIDAY ð CLOSED 
BARB IS ON HOLIDAYS 

Wintering Site Mass 
 
The Annual Wintering Site Mass will take place Friday, August 17 at 7 pm at the    
Wintering Site  on Don Jon Blvd in Port Dover.  
 

The Christian roots of our area go back to 1670. Sometime before this the Iroquois had 
wiped out the local Neutral Indians. The north shore of Lake Erie was abandoned. Two 
French missionaries Fr. Fran­ois Dollier de Casson and Deacon Ren® Br®hant de  
Galin®e became the first Europeans to winter at what is now modern day Port Dover. 
These two clerics belonged to the Sulpicians, a group of priests normally dedicated to the formation of 
future priests. Our local Knights of Columbus council is named in their honour. Fr. De Casson was very 
important in the history of Montreal. Earthen remains and a historical plaque mark the spot near the 
fork of the Lynn River and Black Creek where this group of nine Frenchmen built their hut and chapel to 
spend the winter.   
 

If it rains or there is bad weather, the mass will be cancelled.  

Be Bold   ~   Be Catholic 
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When people asked Mother Teresa about helping others, she often reminded people that love      
begins at home. But how do we love with the heart of a missionary, since we are hearing in Church 
about spreading the Good News?  Look around you where you sit at church, and tell me, who do 
you see? 
It is funny that many of us have our ñusual placeò to sit, because it is where we feel most           
comfortable. We would never sit ñover thereò unless someone  forced us to. When you sit in your 
usual spot though, do you really look around?  
Who is that older man or woman who sits three pews ahead? Is  he/she without family? Do you 
know him or her by name? What does he/she do when church is over and the faithful have         
scattered? Who is that couple across the aisle? Have you met them? Did they just join the church? 
Do they know there is a place in our parish for them too? Do you see the young mom who is      
worried that she is disturbing your ñquiet timeò with her restless child, and yet she too hungers to 
hear Godôs word between the wiggles? See that teen who sits behind you? Do you know how much 
his face would light up if someone would just say ñhiò or ñwelcomeò or say ñso good to see you 
here?ò Does he/she have a talent waiting to be discovered and shared?  
See the stranger, feed the hungry, clothe  the poor really looks like saying hello, inviting  someone 
to a parish event personally, and  clothing those around us with respect, peace, and  a sense of 
welcome.  
 
Kathryn Heemskerk, Pastoral Minister  

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults ï RCIA 
 
Want to learn more about becoming a Catholic? 
Do you know of someone who does? 
Are you baptized but never celebrated confirmation? 
Are you married to a Catholic and want to discover more about the Catholic Faith? 
 
The RCIA journey of faith starts again in mid September and will occur on Wednesday 
evening starting at 7 p.m.  If you are interested in joining us or wish to find out more information please   
contact Fr. Alan, Fr. Lucio, Deacon John or let the office know. 

From your Parish Team! 
 
Summer is a busy time for our farmers as they harvest their crops, but is a wonderful time for our Parish 
Team to take vacation timeémuch needed rest!  
 
 Father Alan has  just returned from 13 days vacation and Father Lucio begins his  two weeks, August 11 to 

24. Debbie our Administrator Manager has completed her summer vacation and Brenda our Family and 

Youth Minister and Parish Life Coordinator has also completed her summer vacation.  Barb, our Office    

Secretary is away from August 13 to 24.  Mary, our Finance Secretary will be away September 11 to 18.    

Ian, our Family and Youth Worker will be away on vacation August 22 to September 3. Our Deacons and 

their wives have all taken some time away from their busy schedules in parish Life.  Kathryn, our new     

partner on the Parish Team as Pastoral Minister has also completed her vacation.   For emails and contacts 

please see the back page of the bulletin. Please note the office hours, in this bulletin that have been 

changed, due to summer vacation. 



 

 

Congratulations! 
 

We would like to congratulate the following couples who have recently been united in Holy          
Matrimony: 
St. Maryôs - Patrick McElhone & Frances Calman & Victor Choi & Kyndra Wilson  
 

May the Lord continue to bless you as you share your lives together! 

Sacrament of Baptism in the Catholic Family of Parishes in Norfolk 

We are thrilled that you are thinking about Baptism for your child. The first step is to call the 

office 519-426-0887 or 519-582-1312. and ask for Kathryn, the Pastoral Minister. She will fill 

in a Baptism Information form with you by phone and then sign you up for a Baptism          

Information Night. You may attend any preparation night you wish, regardless of which 

church your childôs Baptism will take place at.  The upcoming dates for these nights are: 

Thursday, Sept. 6th    7:00-8:00  p.m. at St Maryôs, Simcoe, Upper Hall 

Thursday, Oct. 4th     7:00-8:00  p.m. at  St. Bernardôs, Waterford, Parish Hall 

Thursday, Nov 8th  7:00-8:00 p.m. at Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs, Parish Hall 

Thursday, Dec 6th 7:00-8:00 p.m. at St. Ceciliaôs, Parish Hall 

After you have attended the Information Night, then you will call and book your date. In general, we have 

Baptisms on the first and third weekend of the month after the mass.  

The Spirit of Truth and Love prayer group upcoming 7:30 pm Tuesday evening meeting schedule, down stairs 
at St. Mary's Parish Hall,  for the balance of 2018 are as follows: 
 

Aug 14 & 28-Aug,      Sep 11 & 25,   Oct 9 & 23       Nov 6 & 20    Dec 4 & 18-Dec. 

                                      New Life In Our Parish 
 
We Welcome into our Parish Family through the Waters of Baptism  

 

St. Bernardôs ~ Zayden Luis son of Alexandre & Kelly; Chloe Krupa, daughter of Jeremy & Jennifer; Berkeley & 

Pyper Stewart, children of Chris & Elisha; Jaslyn Guest, daughter of Jeremy & Jennifer. 

St. Maryôs ~ James McElhone, son of Christopher & Janice; Harper Clarysse, daughter of Corey & Alexandra. 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs ~ Crandall, Brooklyn & Benjamin, children of Drew & Laura; Levi Prouse, son of 
Brendan & Michelle; Hudson Francke, son of Ryan & Jaime; Liam Varga & Seth Gibbons, children of Michael & 
Ashley. 

We would like to congratulate all of these families and thank God for the gift of children in our midst 

Childrenôs Letters to God 
¶ I went to this wedding one time and they kissed right in the church.  Is that okay? 
¶ Is it true my father wonôt go to Heaven if he uses his bowling words in the house? 

http://ca.bing.com/images/search?q=wedding+rings&view=detail&id=9304BEE7349F55114BA7942C76F963C37D7B1532&first=60&FORM=IDFRIR


 

 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp will burn for the week of August 12, 2018  
Our Lady Queen of Martyrs for Lucien Baert: Florence Baert 

St. Maryôs for Thanksgiving: Mike & Tian OôMalley 
 

Weekday Mass Schedule & Intentions  
for the week of August 14 ï 17, 2018 

Date Time & Place Intentions for Requested by Please Pray for 

Tuesday, Aug 14 
 

 St. Maximillian Kolbe 

St. Maryôs ~ 7:00 pm 
 
 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
7:00 pm 

 
 

Sue Craig 
Alda Goncalves 
Janos Balog 
 
Angelina Mendes 
Jessie Cordeiro 
Allan & Mary DeSerrano 

Mike Craig 
Family from Portugal 
The Family 
 
Raymond Toste & Family 
Lucy Cordeiro 
Children & Grandchildren 

Mrs. Stephanie 
McGuire,  
Coordinator of 
Youth Ministry 

Wednesday, Aug 15 
 

Solemnity of the  
Assumption of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary 

St. Ceciliaôs ~ 9:00 am Pamela Brown & Robert Grieve 

Living & Deceased Members 
of the St. Ceciliaôs Catholic 
Womenôs League 
Thanksgiving on our 11th   
Anniversary 

Audrey Grieve 
St. Ceciliaôs Catholic 
Womenôs League 
 
Mike & Tian OôMalley 

Parish Secretaries 
in the Diocese of 
London 

Thursday, Aug 16 Norview ~ 10:30 am 
 
 
 

Delrose ~ 1:30 pm 
 
 
 

Mae Biggane 
Mary Nolan 
Frank Oliver 
 
Maria & Jose Rodrigues 
Camiel Caudron 
Roger DeVos 

The Family 
Kevin & Judy Dempsey 
Phyllis Oliver 
 
The Family 
Dorothy Caudron & Family 
Anthony & Janice Heyens 

Rev. William  
Capitano 

Friday, Aug 17 

 
 

St. Maryôs ~ 9:30 am 
 
 
 

St. Bernardôs ~ 11:30 am 
 
 
 
 

Wintering Site Mass 
Donjon Blvd, Port Dover 

7:00 pm 

Therese Rosehart 
St. Amaro (In Thanksgiving) 
Olga Whalen 
 
Ryan Cattrysse 
Henryk Pyzowski 
Adam Caruana 
 
 
Zilia & Manuel Borges 
Anthony Cahil 
Joanne McCabe 

Dolores & Kerry 
Manuel & Adelaide Nogueira 

Roy Whalen 
 
Enid Jamieson 
Ted & Mary Buch 
Society Of St. Vincent 
de Paul 
 
Albertina Francisco 
Michael Clancy 
Mike & Pat Fidler 

Mr. Gerard Leroux, 
Pastoral Minister/
Coordinator of 
Youth Ministry 

We Commend to your prayers: 
 

We pray for all the sick of our Parishes: Daphne Jarman, Joanne Plas, Martinus Van Den Elsen, 
Cidalia Santos, Maria Correia & Charles Haskett.         
 
We pray for all the faithful departed including: Theresa Rosehart, Nicholas deGoede, Joe Bailey,  
Mary VanKerrebroek & Michael McMahon. 

Prayer Line :  519-426-0788  ~  jeanninekowalsky@gmail.com   or   519-582-2431 
 



 

 
The Sanctuary Lamp will burn for the week of August 19, 2018  
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs for The Burrell Family: Ethel 
St. Maryôs for Maria & Manuel Fernandes: Marianna & Family 

 

Weekday Mass Schedule & Intentions  
for the week of  August 21 - 24, 2018 

Date Time & Place Intentions for Requested by Please Pray for 

Tuesday, Aug 21 
 

St. Pius X 

St. Maryôs ~ 7:00 pm 
 
 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
7:00 pm 

 

Ludwik & Anna Wrobel 
Antonio Martins 
Maria Preciosa & Josef Mendes 

 
Augusto & Maria Faria 
Eva Hare 
Irene Passmore 
 

Kathy, Dislaw & Family 
Maria Fernandes 
Filomena & Miguel Mendes 
 
Maria Faria 
Sunday Choir 
Ann, Judy, Mary & Family 

Rev. Ronald  
Trojcak 

Wednesday, Aug 22 

 
Queenship of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary 

St. Ceciliaôs  ~ 9:00 am 
 
 

Manuel Fernandes 
Colleen Kelly Hemsley 
Susan Hudecki 

The Family 
John & Kelly Goldsmith 
Pat & Mike Fidler 

Ministers to the 
Separated and  
Divorced in the  
Diocese of London 

Thursday, Aug 23 
 

St. Rose of Lima 

Norfolk Hospital Nursing 
Home ~ 10:30 am 

 

Sister Sheila Brosnan 
Frank Oliver 

Phyllis Oliver 
Phyllis Oliver 

Rev. Terence  
Rumstedler 

Friday, Aug 24 
 

St. Bartholomew the 
Apostle 

St. Maryôs ~ 9:30 am 
 
 
 

St. Bernardôs ~ 11:30 am 

Gontarde Family 
Irene Holodinsky 
Antonio Martins 
 
John Biro 
Ben Klus 
Vera Skoblenick 

Teresa Relva 
Steve & Family 
A Family Friend 
 
John & Jennie Pajor 
The Family 
Stella Kuchma 

Deacon Leonard 
Tetreault 

News from our Diocese 
 

The Catholic Family of Parishes in Norfolk, for St. Maryôs Parish, Simcoe, is seeking a full time Custodian. 
Details for this and other opportunities are available at www.dol.ca/employment. 
 
Retrouvaille Weekend  
Is your marriage going down the right road, or is it a little off track?  Life can be difficult, and so can the           
challenges you face in marriage.  Does the distance between you seem wide? Are you already separated? 
Retrouvaille can help and offers hope for a better relationship.  Retrouvaille is a peer ministry of volunteer       
couples that can help you learn the tools of healthy communication, build intimacy, and heal, just as they have 
done in their own marriages. Retrouvaille is Christian-based, and Catholic in origin, but welcomes couples of all 
faiths as well as non-religious couples. The next Retrouvaille weekend program will be held August 24-
26.  Please contact Greg & Anita at 519-243-0687 or retrouvaillelondonstthomas@gmail.com, or visit 
www.HelpOurMarriage.com for more details. 

CPR/AED Update 
 

The volunteers (and all interested from all four parishes) are encouraged to participate in the CPR/AED (cardio-
pulmonary-resuscitation/ automated-electrical-defibrillator) update. It will be held on Saturday, September 29, 
2018 from 9 to 11 am at St. Maryôs Parish Centre Upper Hall, Simcoe. This is an active information session not a 
certified course. Fred Mayo, Front Line Services of Waterford will facilitate the morning. Please notify the office 
519-582-1312 or 519-426-0887 or 519-582-1847(Vicki Braun) if you are attending.    

http://www.dol.ca/employment
mailto:retrouvaillelondonstthomas@gmail.com
http://www.HelpOurMarriage.com


 

 
The Sanctuary Lamp will burn for the week of August 26, 2018  

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs for  Tim Boon: Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs Sunday Choir 
 

Weekday Mass Schedule & Intentions  
for the week of  August 28 - 31, 2018 

Date Time & Place Intentions for Requested by Please Pray for 

Tuesday, Aug 28 
 

St. Augustine 

St. Maryôs ~ 7:00 pm 
 
 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
7:00 pm 

Manuel Marques 
Maria Koopman 
Ryan Cattrysse 
 
Francisco & Dolores Toste 
Lucinda Miranda Ferreira & 
Tiago Ribiero 
Wilfred Scheers 

Maria Rodrigues 
Olivia Hays 
St. Vincent de Paul Society 
 
The Family 
Maria Faria 
 
Nella & Family 

Ms. Leanne Moran, 
Pastoral Minister 

Wednesday, Aug 29 
 

The Passion of St. John 
the Baptist 

St. Ceciliaôs  ~ 9:00 am 
 
 
 
 

Pauline Vanderlip 
Mary & Joe Heffer 
Deceased Members of the 
Racz & Szucs Families 

Rene & Theresa Dube 
Pat & Mike Fidler 
Annie 

Rev. Francis  
Murphy 

Thursday, Aug 30 
 

NO MASS   Rev. Thomas 
Donohue 

Friday, Aug 31 St. Maryôs ~ 9:30 am 
 
 
 

St. Bernardôs ~ 11:30 am 

Sean Doody 
Alda Goncalves 
Kolbe Duckworth 
 
Doris Myska 
Cecile Masselis 
Henryk Pyzowski 

Mom, Dad & Family 
Adelaide & Manuel Nogueira 

Ian, Courtney & Ethan 
 
Albert & Darlene Homeniuk 
John & Jennie Pajor 
Pyzowski Family 

Rev. Paul Rennick, 
C.S.B. 

Annual Walkathon - Walk for Life 
 
On Saturday September 15th, Voice for Life will hold 
its annual Walk for Life fundraiser.  Register at 9:30 
a.m. at St. Maryôs upper Church Hall, 211 Union Street, 

Simcoe.  The Walk begins at 10:00 a.m. and ends before noon.  Route is in downtown Simcoe.  Refreshments 
are served following the Walk.  More information and pledge forms, contact Barra 519-583-0277. 
 
Walkers are witnessing for the preciousness of all human life.  Proceeds from pledges go towards Voice for Life 
community outreach to promote, through education, the respect for life from the moment of conception to the end 
of life; regardless of stage of development, physical and mental ability, and age. 

Decoration Day 
 
ST. MARY'S CEMETERY DECORATION DAY AND MEMORIAL SERVICE WILL 
BE HELD September 9TH 2018, at 2 p.m., 271 Fourteenth St. Simcoe.  Luncheon 
to follow at the Army, Navy, and Air Force Club, 53    Water St., Simcoe. 



 

 
Catholic Womenôs League News 

 

 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs C.W.L Delhi 
 
Remember to save the date Thurs. Sept. 20th, for our 
FASHION SHOW! Details soon to follow. 
 

When fall cleaning comes around  please save any    
donations for our fall RUMMAGE SALE  Sat. OCT. 20. It 
would be greatly appreciated! 
  

 

St. Bernardôs C.W.L. 
 

Any sewing and knitting for our K.I.D.S project can be 
dropped off at church during the summer. We are       
planning to send it to the  Northern Missions in         
September.  
Praying the rosary will continue on Wednesday        
mornings at 11 A.M. Everyone is welcome to join us.  
 

St. Bernardôs C.W.L/Migrant Ministry  
Rummage Sale   

This will be mainly clothing, ladies & teens and menôs 
items.  As well as some other small items.   
Saturday, August 25   9 amð12 noon.  Sunday at 5:30 
pm 
 

Bazaar notice: Attention St. Bernard's parishioners.  
Please remember our annual C.W.L bazaar, which is 
November 3rd this year, to donate gently used articles 
such as household items /decor, costume jewelry, 
books, toys etc., please leave them at the church or call 
Betty at 519 443-5023.  
 

Please drop your items off before October 20th  
Thank You! 

 

A PRAYER FOR NEW MEMBERS  
TO  ST VINCENT DE PAUL  

 
 Lord, we ask that you bless our Society by          
continuing to call men and women to serve you as 
full members of the Society of Saint Vincent de Paul. 
We remember that many years before Vatican II 
called forth the vocation of the laity, Blessed Frederic 
and his companions recognized their vocation and 
so became our founders and our examples. We pray 
for an increase in membership for our Conferences. 
Help us to seek and find those you have called. Help 
us to encourage them and invite them to join us in 
serving you in the poor with love, respect, justice and 
joy. We ask this through Jesus our brother. Amen 

We are still in need of clothing donations for our migrant 
workers, drop off at one of our 4 Parish offices during 
office hours, Fr. Frank Murphy 519 582-1717 or St.    
Bernardôs via Betty at 519 443-5023. Thank you . 
 

Reminder:  Coffee & donut Sunday on August 
19 following the 9 am Mass. Please join us! 

Knights of Columbus News 
 

Delhi/La Salette Knights of Columbus 
 

Theme: Four Parishes One Family 
 

The Fall Fest parade will be held on September 8, 
2018.  I will be asking brother Knights to help.  
Please  contact  George De Velter 519-582-3871  if 
you are available. 

Catholic Family of Parishes in Norfolk  
Christmas Bus Trip to Toronto  
Saturday, December 8, 2018 

 
Christmas Story play, Historic Distilleries  
District Christmas Market, Lunch 

 

¶ $120/person includes coach bus fee, fixed menu 
lunch, historic Distilleries District, admission to 
Christmas Story, driverôs tip & goodie bag 

¶ Great Canadian Coaches are perfume/cologne 
& smoke free 

Cash or Cheque made out to  Our Lady, Queen of 
Martyrs  is due to the church offices by 12:00 noon, 
Tuesday, November 6, 2018 
 
Pick up and drop off bus location in Delhi only at 
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs parking lot ï 110      
Adams Ave. Delhi 
Times:  Pick up ï 10:30 am Delhi  
Drop off  9:30 pm ï Delhi 
 
For Information and ticket sales, please  contact   
Pat Loncke  519 ï 582 ï 2352     
pat.loncke@gmail.com 

 
 

August 12: International Youth Day 
Without young people, nothing is possible! We are 
fortunate at Development and Peace - Caritas   
Canada to count on vibrant youth groups within our 
movement, our young ambassadors, and students 
across the country who take part in our campaigns. 
Want to step up and get involved? Visit our website 
at devp.org/en/get-involved 
Join us on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram 
@Devpeace | 

https://www.devp.org/en/get-involved


 

 

Are you new to the parish?  Have you never registered?  Have you recently moved?  Please help us 
by registering with your name, address and phone number.  Call the office at 519-426-0887, 519-582-1312  
or drop your information into the  Sunday collection basket. If you are in a rural location please include your 
911 Emergency location with your ñR. R. #ò.  Envelopes are available upon request.  

                            

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL UPDATE                                                                    
SIMCOE/WATERFORD/ DELHI 

 
During the past month, we were asked to supply groceries in the Simcoe/Waterford/Delhi area to 58 families, 
having a total of 135 adults and children. The Soup Kitchen closed in mid April till mid October.  
Collection for the month of August was $603.00 from St Bernardôs, $411.00 from Our Lady Queen of Martyrôs 
and $1045.00 from St Maryôs. 
  
Our members will be available after Mass on September 1st & 2nd to receive your kind donations. Please 
give your name and address if you wish a year end income tax receipt. 
 
We thank you for your continued financial support and ask that you pray for an increase in the number      
volunteers to St. Vincent de Paul and for those we serve. 

How to get a Hold of Fr. Alan or Fr. Lucio 
 in an Emergency 

 

Just a reminder! For emergencies only, please phone your   
parish office - Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs / St. Bernardôs 519-
582-1312 and St. Maryôs / St. Ceciliaôs 519-426-0887 if no one     
answers, wait for the prompt which tells you to press the      
number 9. This then goes to Fr. Alan or Fr. Lucioôs cell phone 
and they can respond.   
 
Please use the emergency number 9 for emergencies only, 

such as a loved one is sick or has died  
 

Getting Married 
 

Are you getting married in the future?  Congratulations! 
Please contact Fr. Alan or Fr. Lucio as soon as possible to register for Marriage Preparation.  
The next course takes place at St. Maryôs Parish on Friday, April 5 (evening) and Saturday, April 6, 
2019.       

Contact the Parish office at 519-426-0887 or 519-582-1312 



 

 

Would you like to Sing with the Choir?  Come Sing with Us! 
 
Please consider joining any of our Family of Parishes Choirs. Watch for upcoming 
bulletins for start dates of practices in September! 
 
All our choirs are looking for new members.  If you love to sing, or if you play an instrument, why 
not come out and join one (or more) of our choirs. 
 
St. Bernard of Clairvaux Sunday Choir 
Join the Sunday 9:00 am choir at St. Bernard of Clairvaux.  New members are always welcome! 
 
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs Saturday Evening Choir 
Choir practice for the Saturday Liturgy Choir at Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs will resume in        
September. 
Our Mass time is Saturday evenings at 5 pm.  Join Us! 
We welcome singers of any age, who would like to help enrich our Saturday Liturgy. 
 
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs Sunday Choir 
We will resume our weekly practices to prepare for assisting at and adding to our liturgical          
celebrations at 11:00 am on Sundays at Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs Church in September.  
 
Folk Choir  
The choir sings the last Saturday of each month. Practices are usually the two Thursday  evenings, 7:15 pm in 
the Church, prior to singing.  For more information contact Sandra Callaghan  s.callaghan@sympatico.ca or 519-
426-2750. 
  
Open Choir 
The open choir sings on the first Sunday of each month. Practices are in the church one hour before the 11:00 
am Mass.  For more information contact Kristy dancin_gurl1@yahoo.ca or 519-420-9404 or Sandy             
doomernikjs@kwic.com or 519-426-8754 
 
Youth Choir 
Practices Tuesdays 5:30-6:30 pm @ St. Mary's.  For more information contact Ian iduckworth@dol.ca or         
519-426-0887 Ext. 26. 
 

 
The first five pews and the transepts at St. Mary are now ñscent-freeò zones.  Some   
parishioners at St. Mary, those with chemical sensitivities or allergic reactions to heavy 
scents, have experienced unpleasant effects from scented products such as perfumes, 
colognes, aftershaves, and  hairsprays ï such effects result in difficulty participating fully 
in the celebration of the Eucharist. To lessen the exposure to personal fragrances we are           

requesting that parishioners sitting in the first five pews and in the two transepts of St. Maryôs     
refrain from wearing perfume, etc. in order to promote a scent-free environment in that small zone 
of the Church. 



 

 



 

 


